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Arrangements for obtaining the views of students and staff  

The Instrument & Articles of Government require the publication of arrangements for consulting with 
students and staff at the College on the determination and periodic review of the educational 
character and mission of the College and the oversight of its activities.  

The views of students and staff are vital to shaping the College’s vision, mission, strategy and 
approach. The College uses a range of methods to consult students and staff and obtain their views 
and feedback.  Ways to improve obtaining feedback are continuously sought and the current 
arrangements to obtain student and staff views are below: 

Students Staff 

 
 Curriculum Area Focus Groups 
 Learner Course Representatives 
 Student Union 
 Student surveys (termly) 
 Health and well being 
 Principal’s Focus Groups 
 Student Governors as members of the 

Board 
 Student Ambassadors 

 Staff survey 
 Consultation with Unions 
 Performance reviews 
 Directors meetings 
 Staff Governors as members of the Board 
 Meetings with the Principal/CEO 
 Health and Wellbeing Group 
 Academic Board 

The above methods are not exclusive and are kept under review to ensure they are fully accessible 
and meet the needs of Students and Staff and the Corporation in obtaining a wide range of views.  

The views of students and staff feed directly into the College’s quality assurance processes, including 
the self-assessment report and Quality Improvement Action Plan which are regularly monitored by the 
Board of Corporation. 

Role of the Board of Corporation/Staff and Student Governors  

The Board receive feedback directly through Staff and Student Governors, staff surveys and student 
survey feedback. Staff and student governors are elected to the Corporation and play a full and equal 
part in the business of the Corporation and its committees.   
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